

PASTORAL BULLETIN

July 13, 2016

Volume 22, Issue 7

OFFICE OF ARCHBISHOP THOMAS WENSKI

New Appointments as announced on Tuesday, June 14, 2016:

- Msgr. Jean Pierre was appointed as Pastor of St. Maurice at Resurrection Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. George Packuvettithara was appointed Pastor of St. Rose of Lima Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. Franky Jean was appointed Pastor of San Pedro Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. Fritzner Bellonce was appointed Administrator of Holy Family Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. Pawel Duda was appointed Parochial Vicar of San Isidro Catholic Mission effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. Flavio Montes was appointed Administrator of Our Lady Queen of Martyrs Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Fr. Roger Holoubeck will retire effective July 1, 2016.

Deacon Reassignments:

- Deacon Adrian Zapatero was reassigned to St. Agnes Parish effective July 1, 2016
- Deacon Isidoro Villa was reassigned to Our Lady of Lourdes Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Deacon Roberto Gutiérrez was reassigned to San Lázaro Parish effective July 1, 2016.
- Deacon Eduardo Smith was reassigned to Epiphany Parish effective July 1, 2016.

Requiescat in pace:

† Fr. Sergio Jesus Garcia-Miro, retired priest of the Archdiocese of Miami, passed away on June 10, 2016.

† Mrs. Josefina Tolosa, sister of Fr. Armando Tolosa, passed away June 21, 2016 at the age of 70.

VOCATIONS OFFICE

Seminary Burse Fund Collection:

Attention Pastors! Please find a letter <u>HERE</u> in English & Spanish from Archbishop Thomas Wenski to be published in your parish bulletin the weekend of July 30 & 31, 2016 anticipating the weekend of the Seminary Burse Fund Collection. (Announcement continues in the next page)

VOCATIONS OFFICE (CONTINUED)

Also, please consider the following announcements in your parish bulletin. Please note, that our Miami seminarians will be hand delivering the specially designated envelopes to the parish rectory prior to August 6th.

Bulletin Announcements:

Support our Seminarians – Second Collection next Weekend (to be published July 30 & 31, 2016)

Next weekend's second collection is for the benefit of the Seminary Burse Fund in support of seminarians from the Archdiocese of Miami. These men, with God's grace, will be our priests in the future. Please use the specially designated envelopes for your donation to this fund and place it in the offertory basket. May God bless you abundantly!

Support our Seminarians – Second Collection this Weekend (to be published August 6 & 7, 2016)

This weekend's second collection is for the benefit of the Seminary Burse Fund in support of seminarians from the Archdiocese of Miami. These men, with God's grace, will be our priests in the future. Please use the specially designated envelopes for your donation to this fund and place it in the offertory basket. May God bless you abundantly!

COMMUNICATIONS OFFICE



DEVELOPMENT OFFICE

Bridging the Development Gap:

The Archdiocese of Miami Development Corporation is pleased to announce the 2016 Bridging the Development Gap Conference. Taking place at St. Thomas University on August 10, 2016, this free professional development conference will offer sessions on a variety of development topics such as stewardship, fundraising, and technology in fundraising. The conference is open to all employees and volunteers of the Archdiocese of Miami parishes, schools and other archdiocesan entities (supervisor approval must be obtained in order to attend). A comprehensive schedule has been created to provide a dozen presentations with relevant and compelling development content.

Registration is now open: http://www.adomdevelopment.org/btg2016/.

OFFICE OF MARRIAGE AND FAMILY LIFE

Matrimonio 2000:

The next Matrimonio 2000 Convalidation workshop in Spanish will be offered on Sunday, July 17 at St. Timothy Church from 8:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. To register please call 305-821-0002. The next workshop will be Oct. 16.

Natural Family Planning Awareness Week:

The Natural Family Planning Awareness Week begins July 24 and ends July 30. Posters can be downloaded from the following link: http://bit.ly/29KQr4Y

The posters are ideal for parishes, hospitals, NFP classrooms, Marriage Preparation sites, doctors' offices, Family Life centers, and Campus Ministry centers.

Learn Natural Family Planning Introductory Classes:

Natural Family Planning is a morally acceptable and highly effective method to postpone or achieve pregnancy.

Attend a three-part series of introductory classes (one per month) offered by the Couple-to-Couple League.

First class starts on July 23, second one on August 27, and third class on September 17, 2016.

Where:

Church of the Little Flower

2711 Indian Mound Trail

Coral Gables, FL 33134

Contacts: Carlos and Victoria Debayle 786-302-2116.

For more information, visit: https://ccli.org/